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Town Clerk
Castle Hill
Great Torrington
Devon EX38 8AA
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admin@great-torringtontowncouncil.gov.uk


PLANNING COMMITTEE

COMMITTEE ROOM, COUNCIL OFFICES, GREAT TORRINGTON
On
WEDNESDAY 22 June 2016 at 10.00am 


Present: Cllrs, Miss S Mills (Chair), R Darch, Mrs D Davey, Mrs R Funnell and Mrs C Miller
 

MINUTES
	
43.
	
Apologies Cllrs Mrs M Brown, Mr Cox and Mr Stark


	
44.
	
10 minute period for public contributions – NIL


	
45.
	
Correspondence and matters brought forward by the Chairman as a matter of urgency - NIL

	
46.
	
Declaration of interests –
Cllr R Darch declared dual hatted interests as member of more than one authority. Cllrs Miss S Mills and Mrs D Davey declared an interest as members of STITCH.  Cllr Mrs C Miller declared an interest as an employee of Abbeyfield

	
47.
	
To agree the agenda between Part ‘A’ and Part ‘B’ (Confidential and Restricted  Information). AGREED


	
	
PART “A”


	
48.
	
Appointment of Vice Chairman: Cllr Miss S Mills proposed Cllr Mrs R Funnell. The vote was unanimous.  Cllr Mrs R Funnell was appointed as Vice Chair


	
49.
	
Consideration of the following Planning Application Received:
None


	
50.

	
Responses from Torridge District Council:
None


	
51. 
	
Great Torrington Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Darch was joined by Maria Bailey and Lorelie to introduce the draft Neighbourhood Plan. He explained that Torridge District Council and North Devon Council have now submitted the Local Plan to the Secretary Of State.

Maria confirmed that the bulk of the work for the Neighbourhood Plan is now up-to-date and will be considered by the Town Council at its full meeting on the 7th July 2016. The area currently being considered is the work around “Site Allocations”.  Maria explained that as yet there had not been any response from the consultees and she was exploring the possibility of using Torridge District Council’s data base.

The Neighbourhood Plan is due to do another round of community consultation at the beginning of September on the Final Plan, although these dates may change depending on the amount of work still needed  around site allocations.

Cllr R Darch went on to explain the suggestions for site allocation as per the draft site allocations document. The following sites were discussed and a few minor changes agreed:

1. SA01 - Land at the cemetery
2. SA02 – Open Space North West of Trafalgar Drive
3. SA03 – Jubilee Wood
4. SA04 – Vicarage Field Enhancement
5. SA05 – Rack Park protection
6. SA06 – Car Parks
7. SA07 – Tarka Valley Railway
8. SA08 – The Meat Factory
9. SA09 – Site at School Lane and New Street

There was a discussion around publicity and it was suggested that a Notice be placed in a local paper as well as on the Council’s Website.  Maria will arrange this and also provide wording for the GTTC Website.

The meeting then looked at the Local Plan allocation and Maria explained the only change over the past few years was in relation to the Creamery.  The next stage will be for this Plan to go to public examination.

Maria confirmed that she would pull together an up-to-date document for the next Full Council meeting on 07 July 2016.

The meeting thanks Cllr R Darch and Maria and Lorelie for their work on this project.

	
52.
	
PART ‘B’  -  (Confidential and Restricted Information) – Nil Business  


	
53.
	
Date of next meeting: 13 July 2016

	
	
The meeting finished at 10.50am
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